

BOXBOROUGH BOARD OF SELECTMEN

29 Middle Road, Boxborough, Massachusetts 01719 Phone: (978) 264-1712 · Fax: (978) 264-3127

www.boxborough-ma.gov

Susan M. Bak, Chair

Robert T. Stemple, Clerk

Leslie R. Fox

Maria E. Neyland

March 19, 2018

Mr. Michael Festa AARP Massachusetts State Director One Beacon Street, Suite 2301 Boston, MA 02108

Re:

Membership in the World Health Organization's Global Network of Age-Friendly Cities and

Communities

Dear Mr. Festa,

On behalf of the Town of Boxborough, I am pleased to offer this letter for our ongoing commitment to creating an Age-Friendly Community and Region, and I respectfully request membership to the AARP/WHO Global Network of Age-Friendly Cities and Communities. The Town of Boxborough is submitting this letter and its application as a part of a 13-town collaborative effortⁱ of the Minuteman Advisory Group on Interlocal Coordinationⁱⁱ (MAGIC) to advance regional age-friendly planning.

Older adults are increasingly a larger part of our community, a trend we are also seeing in our neighboring towns. Regionally, currently 9-20% of residents are 65 years of age and older, and by 2030 this range will jump to 14-36%. The unique needs of a growing older adult population will influence housing, transportation, and health care, among other services and systems. These facts compel us to be proactive, to ensure that current efforts and planning address these issues, and that both now and in the future older residents are supported in leading stable, engaged, and healthy lives.

Through the 13-town collaborative effort, the Town of Boxborough will seek to advance age-friendly regional planning and solutions for two particularly pressing issues: <a href="https://docs.ncb/housing-solutions-nust-address-needs-for-nust-address-needs-for-nust-address-needs-for-nust-address-needs-for-nust-address-needs-for-nutten-nust-address-needs-for-nutten-n

identify and implement regional housing and transportation solutions for older adults, both in the near term and into the future.

Thank you for your consideration of our membership to the World Health Organization's Global Network of Age-Friendly Cities and Communities. We look forward to our partnership in building age-friendly communities.

Sincerely

Leslie R. Fox

Boxborough Board of Selectmen

MAGIC Representative MAPC Council Member

ⁱ The regional age-friendly effort is a collaboration between Acton, Bedford, Bolton, Boxborough, Carlisle, Concord, Hudson, Lincoln, Littleton, Maynard, Stow, Sudbury, and Westford.

ii MAGIC is a subregion of the Metropolitan Area Planning Council, and is the convener of the regional Age-Friendly initiatives. More information: www.mapc.org/magic

Census 2010 and MAPC MetroFuture Projections for participating towns.